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Foundation Board –Regular Meeting 

SJS School, 430 SW Monroe, Sheridan, OR 

Monday, March 29, 2021 – 6:00 PM  

 

Meeting Minutes 

 

 

I.   Call to Order and Roll Call – 6: pm 

 

In attendance:  Elaine Burke, Suzan Young, Jen Schulze, Beth Martin, Eli Justman, Gay Hall-Pentecost 

 

Beth moves to approve the agenda, Eli seconds.  Motion passes unanimously.  

 

II.     Approve Minutes 

 

Eli moves to approve the minutes as presented, Gay seconds.  Motion passes unanimously. 

 

III.      School Business 

A. School Report 

● School closure date is June 11.  But we will need to keep Lisa on the books through summer.  

Can do a contract with her throughout the process. 

● Teachers get paid for 9 months, but the checks are distributed throughout the summer.  But for 

the audit, it is better to pay them all in June.   

● Dorie requested to know how many people would be interested in continuing in some form and 

where, but only 13 people have responded.  So there has to be a number of how many people are 

interested in this to move forward. 

● Due to new guidelines, Jen and the teachers met at the school to look at what needs to be done.  

But ODE has sent out new guidelines for 3 ft but some families have expressed concern over the 

closer guidelines so we will stay with that unless the board wants to change. 

● Has given us the guidelines for closure and highlighted what is our response. 

● New special ed person has begun but must make up lost time this summer. 

● Elaine: Do we need to respond to the blueprint?  Jen: not necessarily.  Eli:  is most of the way 

through reading it.  Jen: will send out a concise communication to parents about what parents and 

students need to be aware of. 

 

IV.      Time for Public Comments 

● Ann Schultz:  Need to persevere.  Our message is to quit and that is not right.  Pause the closure. 

● John Stanislaw: I received the director’s survey, but I have serious questions.  Where is the 

money coming from to have options if we have no money?  The rent is very high at this building, 

so we are trying to move forward.  What is the listed contact time for the wipes?  All decisions 

are being made without real knowledge.  There must be time allowed to let these things actually 

work.  There needs to be a wet contact time.  There is more fear and misinformation than real 

knowledge.  They will not be going to SSD or SJS so they will be going to Perrydale or 

somewhere else.  You have failed all of us. 



 

 

● Linda Dossey:  There has to be a way to move forward.  There hasn’t been enough parent 

involvement.  We get the information afterwards not beforehand.  Now the board and teachers are 

looking at kids as numbers not people, so we should step down.  Nothing to do with anyone 

personally, but we should step down if we can’t save the school.  A board member did not follow 

through and contact parents as requested as they said they would, so they should step down.  I did 

not receive the emails, my husband did and he doesn’t check his emails, I do. There should be a 

parent meeting to ask what parents want to do.  Cleaning supplies:  can’t just wipe a desk and put 

the next kid there, it needs to sit for 20 minutes before the next kid?  Are the kids being given 

gloves to clean?  People who need to clean need to be trained and be given PPE.   

● Kim Hamblin:  I sent the board earlier an email with a letter. I was wondering if the school might 

consider staying open if Dick will agree to lower the rent for a couple of years?  I know he 

believes in the school. (Elaine: we did ask him but there were a lot of strings attached and we felt 

that it wasn’t in our best interest.  Eli:  We were going to ask him to reduce the rent, but then we 

followed with a vote to close the school) 

● Stephanie Jensen:  I have heard a lot of comments really attacking the board and Jen, and the 

parents need to realize how long the board and Jen have worked to avoid this.  Almost 2 years 

ago, we began looking at the financial crisis and asked for many opinions and points of view as to 

how to keep moving forward.  There has been an incredible conflict of interest having Dick being 

board president when he owned the building.  He was completely resistant to the changes of the 

law for hiring a qualified director and PE teacher.  When we moved forward to comply with the 

law, he resigned.  When we reached out to parents, covid struck and it all went haywire.  I 

contacted 60% of the population and only got 3 commitments at that time.  And these were 

parents who were already helping.  This is not a shock, there have been people reaching out and 

no one responded.  If you realized how many hours of volunteer hours the board has put in and 

how hard they have worked to stop this process, I just needed to step in. 

● Alisha Overstreet:  First off, I would like to say that the last 30 minutes have been attacking the 

board and director, but having said that, many things that the school and board are responding to 

are what the state is directing.  From CDL for the rest of the year to go back to school now with 

restrictions, blame the state not the locals.  My student started last fall, so I was not part of the 

recent past.  Therefore I have been out of the loop before that.  But I have been attending since 

and I have volunteered to help, ie Facebook page, but why try now when we are closing?  I also 

presented to the board a plan that was never even talked about.  If this was a problem for the last 

10 years, I feel deceived that this school was presented as a good place for my son and we finally 

get him in, and within a few months of getting him, there is a vote to close the school.  There has 

already been so much trauma in my son’s life and now we have to deal with more.  If there was a 

conflict of interest, why did it take so long to resolve?   

●  Jen: clarify, we do not need to clean between each child as they are all one cohort.  The janitor 

who was hired today and they will be cleaning all day.  We are only providing wipes if students 

wish to wipe in between, they are not being required to clean.  There are rubber gloves that the 

kids can use as desired.  We have purchased blue lights, but we are not sure their use at this time.  

Teachers are already doing so much and teaching. 

● Gwen Dimmitt:  ultra violet won’t work. 

● Jen:  Yes, we know but we are trying to offer all options to make people feel safe.  We have read 

the CDC guidelines and we are doing what is being guided. 

● Eli:  I have not finished reading the guidelines, but if we all could read it and give feedback, that 

would be great.  We want this to be practical and work so that kids are back in school learning.  

We want everyone to be represented and feel safe. 

● John:  My wife and I work full time and we started a new business during COVID.  Volunteerism 

is down all over the country and this a public school not a private school.  To expect parents to 

volunteer is an insult.  Most people here have their cameras off so how is it equitable to have 

CDL in these conditions?  People do not have equitable access to high speed internet. 

● Linda:  Follow-up on volunteer status, but it is a public school.  I expected to be contacted every 

time that I was needed to volunteer.  Why wasn’t I contacted to ask why I couldn’t do 



 

 

fundraising?  The contacts are too vague.  What does absorption by SSD mean?  Everything is too 

vague.  I expect specific requests.  Where was that?  Who did that?  What social media was there?  

Why wasn’t that mentioned in the newsletter?  I got letters in the mail giving us options, but 

closing was not an option.  The board members are patting each other on the back about this?  

Why?  We need parent volunteers, but they weren’t contacted.  As soon as the big fundraiser was 

sent out, I responded but was brushed off. (lost contact).  Instead of taking blame and accepting 

responsibility, the board is putting blame on the parents without communication with the parents.  

We understand that we needed to volunteer, but we must be contacted.  Why not contact all 100%  

not just 60%?   

● Alisha:  in terms of getting parent volunteers, one of the things that happened last year was 

sending out emails and asking for more volunteers.  I believe that the timing was off because of it 

being the end of the year.  With holidays and COVID, it was not a good time.  I meant to reply 

and then I got busy and didn’t.  It was bad timing.  To clarify the FB page, I live all the way 

across the county and am bringing my child to SJS, so I wanted to contribute by running the FB 

page because I know how much effort that it takes.  But shortly after that, it was voted to close 

the school so why bother.  In terms of communication, Jen has been great-always answering 

emails.  So I am perplexed but about all of the proposals we have received and not one of them 

was about closing the school.  It wasn’t necessarily on the table.  I feel deceived that closure 

wasn’t on the table and that I brought my son here not knowing that closing was an option.  The 

deception piece was that closing came out of nowhere.  As for the cleaning, that needs to be 

brought up with the state.  It is all ridiculous when a school is not funded as others are.  The state 

does not realize how it trickles down to small communities. 

● Elaine: we cannot discuss individual staff members in this forum. 

● Janelle:  I just wanted to say that when it comes to volunteering, everyone is clearly upset, but 

volunteering is raising your hand and asking what needs to be done.  Every week in the 

newsletter, there is a place that says what needs to be done.  So there is a place for people to help 

without being asked specifically.  This is a road that we have slowly moving down and I do raise 

my hand and ask but I was not aware of the specific need.  If we had begun sooner, we could 

have done something, so this needed to begin sooner.  The board has already voted to close the 

school and it is done.  There have been many emails sent out asking for help but there has been 

no acknowledgement of asking for the board to reconsider their decision.  There needs to be a 

response to that request.  Let’s move forward and be constructive and not negative. 

● Kim: I was hoping that the board would consider rethinking their decision to close the school.  

Can we put it on the agenda for the next meeting to discuss this option? 

● Elaine: to vote or make a motion has to be during actionable agenda items. I do appreciate you all 

being here and expressing your opinions and thoughts beforehand in emails. 

● Eli:  I note that I received 10 emails concerning closing, not necessarily from families. 

 

V.      Foundation Business 

 

A. New Business 

a. Building Lease:  We have received a letter from Dick Paay’s attorney regarding the lease of the 

building.  They are open to early negotiation for early closing.  Eli:  We ought to have an 

executive session regarding this matter to address this matter.  We should get an attorney to 

represent us.  Beth:  Can we ask Dick for some time to look at all of the options for moving 

forward, before we get an attorney.  Eli:  If it looks like someone wants to sue you, you need to 

talk about it during the executive session.  Beth:  not wanting to send a threatening letter.  Eli:  

Of course not, but we need to protect ourselves.  Elaine:  not sure if we can move to have an 

executive session now.  ORS 192.660(2)(h) says we can.  

 

Eli moves to add this to the agenda, Beth seconds.  Motion passes unanimously. 

 

b. Closure Process:  Eli:  I would like others to weigh in.  So, you know my position from the last 



 

 

meeting.  We made a motion to close the school but I feel that we did not have enough previous 

comments about it.  We jumped on the recommendation of Kirsten and voted to close.  There are 

over 70 kids who go to the school and I feel that we should cut the budget and staff and go for 

broke.  Reduce to four teachers and move forward letting passionate people see what they can 

do.  Eli moves to do this again.  Suzan:  I will reiterate what I have said before: we must have 

highly qualified teachers at the high school level in order to comply with state law. That is a 

math teacher, a science teacher, a social studies teacher and an English teacher.  There are your 

four teachers right there and who is going to teach the other areas? High school teachers are 

highly qualified but not to teach the elementary levels.  Eli:  qualified teachers for certain areas 

and volunteers for the rest.  Beth: no, we need licensed teachers for even PE.  Elaine: this is the 

past when SJS first began but now there is less flexibility now.  We cannot go back to models 

from the past. Beth:  My emotions are very high with a lot of anxiety and I did not respond to 

emails yesterday.  (lost connection) Gay: no thank you.  Elaine:  My struggle in this is that there 

is a place in our community for a school like this, a need for this but unfortunately as a board 

member, I have to address the bigger picture of a financial plan to move forward,  I hear that you 

are feeling blindsided but back in August we did pause to give people time  to step forward and 

respond.  I am so sad that everyone did not get the message, I truly wish that every single person 

had been contacted.  But I truly feel that we did reach out and did not get enough response.  And 

a pause feels like that we are realizing that we might be right back here in a few months.  Beth: 

back, address the parents who have written letters and feel their pain.  I have shed tears over this 

and as Stephanie said earlier, we have operated in the red every year.  This is a public record and 

anyone can look at the budget.  Scott was saying years ago that we needed $30,000 in the red 

and Dick would always say that it would be okay.  And then the state required that we hire a PE 

teacher.  Then we were struggling and COVID happened and, just like many businesses, we do 

not have the financial resources to move forward.  And then the OSBA expert said that we do 

not have financials to move forward.  We did try many avenues in August and it has not worked.  

Maybe we can move forward as a program rather than a charter school.  Why not put the energy 

into making an alternative program rather than keeping the school alive?  We cannot go back 

into the past and have a redo, so let’s move forward.  I have been here for 3-4 years and I see that 

it is pointless to point fingers at the board like we are not during our job.  Elaine: checklist for 

closure.  Jen sent it out so that we are all aware of that process.  Jen:  Kate Pattison in charge of 

charter schools at the state level.  They sent out 3 primary documents that we need to work 

through completed by different stakeholders.  Some must wait until school actually ends.  We 

were going to start but now with kids coming back into the school, we will not.  The district 

must take over the 26 years of records: 4-8 to FCS and 9-12 go to SHS.  The process has been on 

hold with the RSSL new guidelines needing to be met.  The lease is the biggest issue with us not 

being sure where we are going next.  With these different paths moving forward, it is difficult to 

move forward with teacher contracts, two boards to work with, etc.  We need a solid option to 

move forward. We have control over certain assets (under $500 or donated) and the state has 

control over the rest.  I realize that the survey feels ambiguous but that is what Dorie is asking to 

get a feel for how to move forward.  Yes, we have to look at kids as numbers because that is how 

you get money.  Eli:  realizes that we need responses for the survey and he will reach out to 

parents to get feedback to clear information.  Jen:  the survey is in the update not a standalone 

email.  Worried about hybrid start more than survey right now.  Eli: we need to not respond to 

certain comments, not pick and choose what we see. Elaine and Jen: agreed.  Elaine: need a work 

session.  Jen: yes, but give me time to get hybrid up and going.  Elaine: work session Monday, 

April 12, 6:00.  Jen: The board only supports Jen in holding up the blueprint. We do not make 

decisions about the blueprint.   

 

Suzan moves that we have a work session to look at the closure procedure and check in on how 

hybrid is going.  Eli seconds.  Motion passes unanimously.   

 

B. Old Business 



 

 

 

VI. Board Comments  Elaine: Thank you all for being here and expressing your thoughts and feelings.  I am 

sorry that this is all such a tough time for all of us.   

 

VII. Executive Session began 8:27 and ended at 8:57 pm 

 

Eli moves that we have Jen forward the letter, lease agreement and any other documentation to Pace, 

Gay seconds.  Motion passes unanimously. 

 

VIII. Adjournment 9:00pm 

 


